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Below are photos of the progress update on each project  

 

South Elementary Storm Shelter: 

Earthwork has been completed for the building pad.  2 feet of existing soils was removed 

and 2 feet of select fill materials were imported and placed for the building pad.  The 

earthwork was tested by Aimright Testing and Engineering during the entire process to 

document the process and make sure the work was done according to the project 

requirements.   

 

 

 

Existing concrete and soils were 

removed to a depth of 2ft below 

finished grade. 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Soils 

removed to 

subgrade, 

ready for 

import of 

new select 

fill 

New select fill being 

placed on building pad 



 

Compaction of new select fill at South Elementary building pad 

 

 
 

 

 
 

We are now ready to start foundations on the South Elem Shelter.  We expect to be 

drilling the piers this Monday May 2nd and the slab will follow.   

 

 

 



Middle School Storm Shelter: 

The middle school building site had existing utilities and the main transformer for the 

school in the way of the new structure.  We worked with PSO to relocate the transformer 

and re-fed the power to each building from the new transformer.  This was a very 

difficult / important operation and was coordinated closely with the school and PSO.  The 

transfer was made over Spring break to avoid power interruptions to class schedules. 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New transformer with lines 

excavated and ready to install 

Existing Transformer in 

building pad location. 



 
 

 

 
 

New power feed for High 

school being installed 

Pulling new power into existing 

panel box for High School 



 
 

 

 

 
 

The Middle School also has sewer and water lines that will be re-routed around the 

building pad.  This work is planned, but we determined it would be best to wait until 

school is out for the summer.  This work will shut down water and sewer service to the 

Middle school and High school for several days.  We plan to start this work as soon as 

school is out.  We will also build a temporary fence around the area so that when students 

return from summer break they will be separated from the work areas.    

 

 

 

 

 

Pulling new power lines to new 

transformer set by PSO 

Completed Power transformer, 

all power is now run through 

this transformer.   



South Elementary Auditorium: 

 

Demolition has been completed, we are working on framing in for the new HC lift, 

installing the new duct work, and closing in the exterior walls where HVAC units were 

removed.  We are also setting curbs for the new HVAC units on the roof.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Demolition 

progress in the 

Auditorium 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Demolition 

progress in the 

Auditorium 

New ductwork 

installed at the 

Auditorium 



Below is masonry work completed to close in HVAC openings on the South Auditorium.   

 

 

 


